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NORTHERN VIRGINIA TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 

M E M O R A N D U M 

TO:  Chair Phyllis J. Randall and Members 
  Northern Virginia Transportation Authority 
 
FROM:  Michael Longhi, Chief Financial Officer 

DATE:  March 4, 2021 

SUBJECT: Standard Project Agreement 2015-053-1, Transfer to Prince William 
County 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

1. Purpose:  To seek Northern Virginia Transportation Authority (NVTA) action to 
transfer Standard Project Agreement (SPA) 2015-053-1 to Prince William County 
and designate Prince William County as the project sponsor for remaining 
appropriations for Route 1 Widening from Brady’s Hill Road to Route 234. 
   

2. Suggested Motion:  I move Authority approval of Standard Project Agreement 
2015-053-1 with Prince William County, and designate Prince William County as the 
project sponsor for the remaining $122,860,000 in approved but unappropriated 
project funding; and authorize the Executive Director to sign on behalf of the 
Authority. 
 

3. Background: 
a. The Authority has committed $129,760,000 to the project through three 

funding programs: 
i. $6,900,000 in the FY2015/16 Six Year Program (SYP) for 

Preliminary Engineering. 
ii. $44,860,000 in the FY2018/23 SYP for Right of Way acquisition. 

iii. $78,000,000 in the FY2020/25 SYP for Construction 
b. An earlier Action Item for this Authority Meeting requested the cancellation 

of SPA 2015-053-1.  This cancellation facilitates the transfer of the project to 
Prince William County as desired by Dumfries Town Council action taken on 
January 19, 2021 and Prince William County Board of Supervisors action on 
March 2, 2021. 

c. Authority approval of the attached SPA will result in the balance of the 
FY2015/16, $6,900,000 in appropriated funds being available for Prince 
William County to continue the project preliminary engineering in accord with 
the project description previously approved by the Authority. 



d. The suggested motion, further designates Prince William County as the 
project sponsor, permitting the County to submit SPAs for the remaining Right 
of Way and Construction funding of $122,860,000.  

 
 
 
Attachment: Draft Prince William County Regional Revenue Fund SPA 2015-053-1 here. 

                       

 
Coordination: 

Council of Counsel 
Town of Dumfries 
Prince William County 

https://thenovaauthority.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Complete-SPA-Package-Route-1-Town-of-Dumfries_PWC-3-2-21-Rev3.pdf

